
     

 

 

 

                                                                                                                                                  

January Newsletter 2017 

English News by Suzanne  

 When God Tells one to do something and his directions are obeyed, everything simply works out well. The 
November healing retreat was amazing. For example,  one lady suffering from depression for a long time was totally 
set free and has not been depressed or taken anti-depressant’s  since. We have now  upgraded the Ranch as a 
healing retreat.  We had another healing weekend from 13th to 15 January with 20 people where the Lord moved in 
a beautiful  way. The next retreat is planned for the 28th to 30th of April after the visit to Australia and New Zealand. 
 
Pauline Quintella writes,’’Prophecies spoken over Suzanne  as far back as 2011, are bearing rich fruit in seeing  the 
birth of  Inner Healing  based at Suzanne's home,  Standlake Ranch, in Oxfordshire.’’ 
‘’Of those who attended her latest Healing Retreat, last weekend ,most  returned home rejoicing, healed or set free. 
"Standlake Ranch" is an entirely a  Spirit-led Ministry, to release God's people from carrying the heavy burdens of 
hidden traumas, rejection, misplaced guilt,  shame, depression,  fears, sometimes going  back as far as 
infancy    Releasing others to take the ministry back to their various churches is also part of the programme.   Healing 
through this kind of ministry is powerful, complete and lasting. 
Suzanne's next Healing Weekend will be at the end of April, with more after that. The charge remains unchanged at 
£95.00 for those needing help financially to £150 for those who wish to pay the full price.  
For Partners and Friends, it will be a grand opportunity to share  experiences, and revitalise spiritual friendships. 
We would love to see you there, but you will need to book in good time. 
 

 Togo Jungle Training 
 By David Botchway in charge of our work in Ghana and Togo, 
Suzanne’s Ministries was invited by the church of Pentecost in a village in the Republic of Togo to come and 
train their pastors and leaders on Leadership for three days. The jungle is very far from town and the pastors 
don't want to go there for missions and evangelism, so when they invited us to come many people tried to 
discouraged me from going. But God spoke to me and said this is the reason I have called you, therefore don't 
look back I will protect and be with you. 
I faced many challenges on the way which caused the first day of the meeting to rather start deep in to the night, 
but God moved and touched his people. 
There was a mighty move of God, which resulted in healing and deliverances and some received the Holy Spirit. 
I was very inspired and encouraged by God's presence in the meetings, which confirmed that he is with us and 
wants to use us to reach the unreached, even in the most deprived areas in West Africa. 
I want to thank Suzanne Ministries and you for the support, to be able to train, equip and empower pastors and 
Christians to spread the gospel of our Lord Jesus Christ. See photos of baptism and new Church plant below. 
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News From Joy Johnson New Zealand 

A new year has begun, bringing with it a hope and an expectation of all that God would want to fulfil through each of 
our lives.  Knowing God, listening to Him and following His leading makes for an exciting life!  Good things have been 
happening in the Bible Schools as a result of the training the student’s have received and the work of the Holy Spirit.  
There has been a conviction of sin which had led to a desire to be baptised. 
Geoffrey has been receiving many calls from Pastors requesting our Bible School to be placed in their areas.  Some 
ring every day, such is the hunger for good teaching. 
We are opening two new schools in Kenya this year in February, one in Lodwar, North Kenya and one in the South at 
Machakos.  Geoffrey says “Step Out in Faith Bible School is running like a burning bush.” 
In regards to the orphan work we do, the building of a three classroom school block at Kibaale, Uganda, began on 
26th December 2016 and should be finished soon.  A great start to the year! 
Following is an update from our Director in East Africa, Geoffrey Auma, which I’m sure you will enjoy. 
God’s blessings 
Joy Johnson  

Step Out in Faith Bible School – Geoffrey Auma 
2016 was a year of great experience. We were busy formatting the effective running of the school agenda and 
operational logistics. At the same time there was good achievement; for we had a big number of people registering 
to be students, beyond our expectation. Our teachers were ready and well equipped to take up their calling of 
teaching. 
We ended the year with a recommendable work done. We give glory to God, and acknowledge all who stood up to 
support this work with their financial and material support. May the good God brighten your future and reward you 
abundantly. 
We are looking forward for even higher achievements in this year 2017.  Many new Pastors are requesting that they 
be considered and given the opportunity of study. This came as a result after they heard testimonies from the 
students whose lives were impacted with this program. 
The schools have been a turning point for the many people who were already doing ministry work but without 
adequate knowledge (Proverbs 19:2). People are now able to see their points of failure, and are busy working 
through the corrections. We are sincerely willing to continue with this impartation programme, and are ready to 
reach the voices requesting for the school (Matthew 28:19-20). 
We closed the year with 1,400 students from both our centres in Kenya and Uganda. The pending students to be 
registered by February are already at 1,650 from both countries. Please pray together with us to make a difference 
in the lives of these dear willing brothers and sisters.   
Your sincere Brother in Christ, Geoffrey   Auma, Director   For East 

Africa 

                           DATES TO REMEMBER       
22nd February  to 15th  March Suzanne in  Australia  
15th March to 4th April, Suzanne in New Zealand. 
18th April, 10.30 Suzanne speaks on Premier Radio. 
28th to 30th April, Healing Weekend at Standlake  Ranch. 
Please email suzannesministries@gmail.com for itineraries. 
                           GOD BLESS YOU ALL 
                                                               

  

  
 Pudding being served at the 

healing retreat. 
The comfortable new 
lounge 

Outside at Standlake Ranch. 
 

 

A Bedroom at Standlake Ranch 
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SUZANNE PILLANS AUSTRALIAN ITINERARY 
 

Day Date Time Venue Contact Meeting Address Driver 
Feb 

Fri 

24 6:50 

am 

Arrive From UK   x 

Sun 26 9:30 

am 

Living Hope 

Christian 

Fellowship, 

Blaxland 

Pr David 

Alston  

0400 959 678 

Blaxland Neighbourhood 

Centre 

33 Hope St, Blaxland, 

NSW, 2774 

 

Mon 27 7:15 

pm 

Home Church 

Meeting, 

Glenbrook 

Roger & 

Margaret 

Coggins 

0404 462 260 

Roger & Margaret Coggins 

15A Emu Rd 

Glenbrook, NSW, 2773 

Roger 

Thu 02 10:00 

am 

Koorong Healing 

Meeting 

Pr David 

Alston  

0400 959 678 

Koorong Bookstore, 

Penrith 

 

Fri 03 7:30 

pm 

Living Hope 

Christian 

Fellowship, 

Blaxland 

Pr David 

Alston  

0400 959 678 

Blaxland Neighbourhood 

Centre 

33 Hope St, Blaxland, 

NSW, 2774 

 

Sat 04 3:00 

pm 

Just Jesus 

Ministry 

Pr Allan 

Thomas 

0412 656 649 

  xxx39 Mackella Road, 

Bidwill, NSW 2770. 

 

Tue 07 6:00 

pm 

Jesus cares 4U Pr Jennie 

Rawlings 

0490 024 955 

Prince Alfred Park (Cnr 
Church St & Victoria Rd) 
Parramatta 

 

Tue 07 6:00 

pm 

Pr Norm’s Home 

Group 

Pr Norm 

Bishop 

0425 229 154 

Robert Hawes 

44 Pank St 

Blacktown   NSW   2148 

 

Wed 08 10:00 

am 

Maureen’s Home 

Group 

Maureen 

Castledine 

02 4739 5348 

16 Boynton St,  

Blaxland, NSW, 2774 

 

Thu 09 10:00 

am 

Koorong Healing 

Meeting 

Pr David 

Alston  

0400 959 678 

Koorong Bookstore, 

Penrith 

 

Fri 10 Day Travel to 

Canberra 

Pr Andrew 

Baker  

02 6228 1181 

20 - 62 Gladstone St, 

Fyshwick, ACT 
 

Train 

Fri 10 Night Vision Christian 

Fellowship, 

Canberra 

Pr Andrew 

Baker  

02 6228 1181 

20 - 62 Gladstone St, 

Fyshwick, ACT 
 

 

Sat 11 8:30 

am 

Vision Christian 

Fellowship, 

Canberra 

Pr Andrew 

Baker  

02 6228 1181 

20 - 62 Gladstone St, 

Fyshwick, ACT 
 

x 

Sun 12 8:30 

am 

Vision Christian 

Fellowship, 

Canberra 

Pr Andrew 

Baker  

02 6228 1181 

20 - 62 Gladstone St, 

Fyshwick, ACT 
 

x 

Sun 12 10:00 

am 

Vision Christian 

Fellowship, 

Pr Andrew 

Baker  

20 - 62 Gladstone St, 

Fyshwick, ACT 

x 



Canberra 02 6228 1181  

Sun 12 5:00 

pm 

Vision Christian 

Fellowship, 

Canberra 

Pr Andrew 

Baker  

02 6228 1181 

20 - 62 Gladstone St, 

Fyshwick, ACT 
 

x 

Mon 13 6:30 

pm 

Full Gospel 

Business Men’s 

Fellowship 

International, 

Blacktown 

(FGBMFI) 

John Szilard 

02 9674 3991 

Blacktown RSL,  

Second Avenue, Blacktown, 

NSW, 2148 

 

Tue 14 6:00 

pm 

Pr Norm’s Home 

Group 

Pr Norm 

Bishop 

0425 229 154 

Robert Hawes 

44 Pank St 

Blacktown   NSW   2148 

 

Wed 15 6:50 

pm 

Depart for NZ    

 

               SUZANNE PILLAN’S NZ ITINERARY 2017 

Wednesday, 15th March Arrives in NZ 

Friday,  17th March                      Women in Revival – War Memorial Hall 
Cnr Albert & High Sts, Rangiora 
7pm, Public Meeting 

Sunday, 19th March     
 
  

Beckenham Baptist, Colombo St, Christchurch 
10am 
Rangiora Baptist Church, East Belt, Rangiora 
7pm 

Tuesday, 21st March 
 
 

Rangiora Baptist Church, East Belt, Rangiora 
10am 
Full Gospel Men’s Fellowship, Hornby’s Working Club 
7.30pm 

Wednesday,  22nd March              
 
 

Beckenham Baptist, Colombo Street, Christchurch 
7.00pm 

Thursday, 23rd March                         
 
 

Papanui Baptist Church, Mid Week Service 
10am 
Home Group: Maureen McQuarrie, 171 Ashley St, 
Rangiora, 7pm 

Monday, 27th March 
 
 

City East Church, Shortland Street, Christchurch 
6pm (Shared Meal) Meeting: 7pm-9.30pm 

Tuesday, 28th March 
 
 

Rangiora Gateway Group 
10am  Contact Alison McCormack Ph: 313-1609 

Wednesday, 29th March 
 
 

MacIntyre Home Group, 31 Chapel Road, Nth Loburn 
7pm Ph: 312-8802 

Thursday, 30th March 
 
 

Helen Walker’s Group, 12 Arlington Boulevard, Rangiora 
10am 

Sunday, 2nd April 
 
 

Grace Vineyard Church, Kaikoura 
10am 

Monday, 3rd April Departs for England 

 
 


